

# INAMOS

Yateley Manor's Weekly Newsletter • www.yateleymanor.com

Your Child • Their Journey • Our Focus

Vol. 37 Issue No. 23 • 20th March 2020

# Diary for the First Week of Summer Term

Term Starts

Year 8 Pupil/Parent Counsels 5.00pm

9.15am Open Morning

#### Yateley Manor Awards

Congratulations to the following senior pupils who have achieved their Yateley Manor Award:

Gold: **Ryan Tan** Silver: Jamie Sheffield

# Bank Holiday Friday

A reminder that the Early May Bank Holiday this year is on Friday 8th May and that school will be closed on that day.

# **End of Term**

With the sudden end to the Spring term we would like to extend our very best wishes to the whole Yateley Manor Community. We are looking foward to welcoming everyone back to Yateley Manor.

# The Wonderful Wizard of Oz

The cast and crew of The Wonderful Wizard of Oz gave two sensational performances to members of the School community this week.



It was a kaleidoscope of colour with a myriad of foot-tapping tunes and a plethora of emotions - from joy to sorrow, from fear to confidence and everything in between. The audiences were wowed by the special effects created by the new lighting and sound systems and many commented that the show was as good as any professional production they had seen.

Very well done to all the children involved for their dazzling and confident performances and their resilience in coping with the disappointment of not being able to peform to their families. We are hoping to present a polished film of the production in the very near future, and many beautiful photographs of the cast will soon be available to view.



Thank you to the large number of the Yateley Manor staff who helped in so many ways, from support in rehearsals and technical wizardry to helping with the set and working back stage. We are also very grateful to parents for their support with costumes and props and for being so understanding in these extraordinary times.











Progress Prizes			
Year 3	Samuel Butler		
Year 4	Wil Cantelo		
Year 5	Isaac Jenkins		
Year 6	Erin Harris		
Year 7	Matthew Daines		
Year 8	Chloe Cooper William Moore		

Citizen Prizes		
Year 3	Hannah Falode Abigail Scragg	
Year 4	Lucas Neville	
Year 5	William Randall	
Year 6	George Jacobs	
Year 7	Ella Tyrrell	
Year 8	Millie Day	

# **Sports Awards**

The Taylor Cup for most improved Sports Girl	Amelia Highett	
The Anderson Cup for most improved Sports Boy	Liam van Heerden	
U13 Boy Basketball Player of the Year	Thomas Houston	
U13 Girl Basketball Player of the Year	Sian Louw	
U11 Boy Basketball Player of the Year	Max Ballentine	
U11 Girl Basketball Player of the Year	Sofia Davies	

#### Chess Awards

The David Lee Senior Chess Cup	Kyan Odedra
The Junior Chess Cup	Jack Holland

# Pre-Prep Prizes

	Effort Prize	Reading Prize
RAH	Saina Patre	Ruby Porter
RSB	Ted Cranwell	Annabel Barnes
1JAV	Henry Thornton Dougie Walley	Amelia Osborne Ozzy Upfold
1LAH	Zach Gorvin	Matti Stiles
2SLT	Kanishk Nair	Bertie Taylor
2VMN	Archie MacIntyre	Ethan Roberts

# House Points and Bonuses

	This Week			Overall for
	Bonuses	House Points	Overall	The Term
Fyson	1st	2nd	1st	2nd
Kingsley	4th	1st	4th	3rd
School	2nd	3rd	2nd	4th
Stanley	3rd	4th	3rd	1st

Bonus Point Winner: Fyson
House Point Winner: Kingsley
Overall Winner: Fyson

#### Colours

Senior Basketball: Millie Day, Charlie Ellis, Thomas Houston, Joe Lockwood, Sian Louw

Junior Basketball: Max Ballentine, Arthur Holden, Nicholas Malandrinos, Dan Nenguke, Luca Norris, Harry Phillips, Daniel Shek

Junior Drama: Finley Binks, Jack Cantelo, Edward Coles, Ben Cooper, Arthur Holden Hope Horne, Elodie Hubbard, Aleena Hussain, Honor Middleton, Dan Nenguke, Edith Scarr, Hazel Tennant, Nathaniel Tooze

Senior Netball: **Chloe Cooper, Millie Day, Anya Hagen, Sian Louw, Maisie Rice** 

Junior Netball: Megan Burroughs, Lara Dobson, Erin Harris, Hope Horne, Francesca McLoughlin, Honor Middleton, Anna Perry, Sophie Perry, Hazel Tennant, Alba Wisbey

Senior Rugby: Harry Glossop, Tom Houston, William Moore, Leo Ramkissoon

Junior Rugby: Theo Allen,
Max Ballentine, Daniel Brown,
Christopher Charles, Marcus Cross,
Alastair Gibbs, Harry Goodby,
Joshua Hine, Patrick Maxlow-Tomlinson,
Harry Phillips

Senior Skiing: Harry Glossop,
Joe Lockwood, Jamie Sheffield

Junior Skiing: Marcus Cross, George Jacobs, Thomas Jeffries, Daniel Shek

Senior Swimming: Millie Day,

Charlie Ellis, Siraj Hussain, Sian Louw, Anya Hagen, William Moore

Junior Swimmng: Finley Binks, Megan Burroughs, Jack Cantelo, Harry Goodby, Hope Horne, Eloise Macoraghty-Mines, Nicholas Malandrinos, Edith Scarr, Daniel Shek

# **Pre-Prep Awards**

15 Stars: India Gillett,

10 Stars: **Jessica Green, Zariah Mockett, Niamh Lumpkin, Maisie Sigley, Azaarah Imamkhan** 

## Headmaster's Commendations

Schoolopoly: Megan Burroughs, **Erin Harris Eloise Macoraghty-Mines** 

Fleetopoly: Max Ballentine, Harry

Goodby, Joshua Hine

Cricketopoly: Luca Norris, Harry Raven

Scotopoly: Alastair Gibbs

Geography - Rainforest Projects: William Keep, Isaac Neville, Archie Sables, Magnus Tyrrell

For excellent support in the Wonderful Wizard of Oz by stepping into the role of a Crow so quickly and confidently:

**Harry Poole** 

For excellent technical support for the Wonderful Wizard of Oz production: Millie Day, Thomas Houston, Siraj Hussain, William Moore

**Excellent Progress in Sport:** 

Harry Glossop, Christian Dawber, Harry Judson, Harry Raven, Lucas Irwin, Marcus Cross, Arthur Holden, Luca Norris, Daniel Shek, Ben Laws, William Randall, Lukas Porter, Alex Samut, Liam van Heerden, Alessandro Barcella, Laksh Patel, Henry Lello, Ben Sherwin, Charlie Sutton, Fawaz Al-Utaibi, Maxwell Hillier, George Smee, Anna Perry, Poppy Singh, Isla Bryant, Annabelle Starr, Michelle Adeola, Matilda Upfold, Clara Goodby, **Eloise Macoraghty-Mines** 

Leadership in Sport: Millie Day, **Poppy Everest** 

# **Summer Uniform**

A few reminders about summer uniform:

Summer uniform for girls is the regulation summer dress with white socks.

Boys may wear grey shorts and grey short socks. If they would like to be in short sleeves then they will need to wear proper short sleeved shirts. Long sleeves rolled up are not acceptable, so children wearing long sleeves will have to keep them rolled down. Boys are also expected to wear their ties in school unless given specific permission by the class teacher to take them off; they are allowed to take them off when outside at break times.

Blazers should be worn as usual unless children have permission to take them off.

Pupils should not wear sports socks when in uniform.

Summer uniform is not compulsory until the second half of the summer term but may be worn earlier.

#### M Tech Track of the Term Grade Certificates

M:Tech Track of the Term: Samuel Bevis and Oliver Stubbs

Grade 2 Dylan Sehmi, Roshan Sahajpal, Toby Sherwin, James Norbury, Zak Bajwa, Danny Alexander, Rex Holden, Thomas Bristow, Ben Sherwin, James Stuart-King,

Grade 3 Max Gostelow,

Grade 4 Ted Grice, Sam Codd

Grade 5 Joe Lockwood, Zain Lester, Jake Boston, Samuel Bevis, Charlie Hall, Sonny Alexander, William Randall, Magnus Tyrrell, Oliver Stubbs

Jamie Sheffield, James Harvey, Guy Miller Grade 8:

Luca Cella Walker Pro Gold

#### Minimus 2020 Mythology Competition

Children in Years 4, 5 and 6 are invited to enter the Minimus 2020 Mythology competition the theme of which, this year, is the Greek myth of Daedalus and Icarus (Minimus p14). Children can choose to illustrate the myth using either:

Art eg. drawing, collage, painting, mosaic, craftwork

- 2) Creative writing (in English) eg. poem, play script, prose, retelling of the story in the first person, diary or journal....
- Animation a version of the story, written and animated.

Entries have to be the work of one pupil only.

If your child would like to take part, get busy over the next few weeks as entries need to be brought in to Mrs Butler no later than Monday 27th April 2020.

Information is also available on the Primary Latin Project's website. A reading of the story by a professional storyteller can be downloaded or streamed for free classroom use here.

# Tenner Challenge

The 2020 Tenner Challenge competition was launched this week in great style and we were amazed at the imagination and determination our children showed in every aspect of their projects. They considered sales pitch, advertising, marketing, customer service and revealed some great products. These ranged from beautifully made bookmarks, intriguing 'slime' jars, hair accessories using fashionable fabrics, up-cycled cans now funky pen holders and much









more. We are really proud of them and would like to thank them for all their hard work. We definitely have some young entrepreneurs of the future amongst us!

# Congratulations to ...

**Francesca McLoughlin (6SKP)** who finished in first place in her group in a club competition for Washindi Trampoline Club.

#### Happy Birthday to ...

All the children whose birthdays fall during the Easter holidays or in the first week of next term:

Theo Allen 11, Isabel Arnold 11, Annabel Barnes 5, Samuel Bevis 11, Jake Boston 9, Isla Bryant 10, Sara El komy 7, Charlotte Elener 8, Elizabeth Gasser 5, Harry Goodby 11,

Zach Gorvin 6,
Ted Grice 9,
Rayan Gupta 6,
Edward Harding 9,
Jack Holland 10,
Victoria Hoskins 9,
Thomas Jeffries 11,
Henry Lello 10,
Carys Marriage 9,

Fleur Middleditch 4, Sienna Morris 4, Kanishk Nair 7, Saanvi Nair 8, Lucas Neville 9, Kyan Odedra 11, Amelia Patel 4, Shourya Patre 10, Alex Purslow 12, Leo Ramkissoon 13, William Randall 10, Harry Sables 9, Ben Sherwin 9, George Smee 8, Charlie Starr 7, Matti Stiles 6 Ronnie Thompson 9, Lily-Blake van Heerden 8

# **Cross Country**

Our annual cross country event for children in Years 5 to 8 took place on Wednesday afternoon. All the children took part regardless of their ability and, as always, it was an incredibly uplifting occasion.

It was wonderful to see and hear the children supporting and encouraging each other both within their own and within other year groups. It

really demonstrated the fantastic community



spirit
that exists
at
Yateley
Manor
and that
makes
it so
special.





#### **British Science Association Poster Competition**

During Science week, children in Prep were given an opportunity to create a science poster around the theme of Our Diverse Planet. We have already received 50 completed posters and these will be judged and the best five will be submitted as the Yateley Manor entries.

If your child has been unable to complete their poster in time to bring it in to school or if you would prefer to, parents are able to enter their own child's poster. <u>Competition details can be downloaded here</u>. We look forward to hearing how the posters fared.

# Historical EGGcellence at Yateley Manor

This Easter, the History Department at Yateley Manor is inviting children from Year 5 to Year 8 to enter our EGGcellent Easter EGGtravaganza over the Easter holiday.

The Department is asking children to design a



diorama based on the theme of VE Day to celebrate the 75th anniversary of this EGvent.



#### SuccEGGs Criteria

- Use HOLLOWED out EGGS please!
- Can be a single character or a scene from history.
- A short EGGplanation of the event and why you think it is important.

#### Terms and Conditions

- EGGtrys must be brought to Mr Davis by no later than Monday 27th April.
- EGGtrys can be done in pairs, but any prizes will have to be shared.
- Prizes will come in varying chocolate forms and winners will be announced on Thursday 4th May



Have an EGGciting and happy Easter!

# Music Examination Results

Congratulations to all the following pupils who passed either their Associated Board or the Rock School Music Examinations this term. These are a great set of results and the children worked really hard for their success..



Name	Subject	Grade	Result
William Auchterlonie	Baritone	Grade 1	Pass
Henry Baker	Cello	Initial	Distinction
Megan Burroughs	Singing	Grade 1	Distinction
Sarah-Jane Butler	Piano	Grade 4	Distinction
Harry Goodby	Piano	Grade 2	Pass
Edward Harding	Piano	Grade 3	Merit
Robin Hawksley	Singing	Grade 3	Merit
Hope Horne	Piano	Grade 1	Merit
Aleena Hussain	Piano	Grade 1	Merit
Barbara Maseda Villalon	Piano	Grade 2	Merit
Anika Nair	Piano	Grade 1	Distinction
Daniel Nenguke	Piano	Grade 2	Merit
Tess Robinson	Cello	Grade 1	Merit
Lukas Porter	Cello	Initial	Distinction
Evelyn Rolt	Singing	Grade 3	Distinction
Harry Sables	Piano	Grade 1	Distinction
Edith Scarr	Cello	Grade 3	Distinction
Christopher Stubbs	Piano	Grade 1	Distinction
Oliver Stubbs	Piano	Grade 1	Merit
Poppy Singh	Piano	Grade 2	Distinction
Joe Spradbery	Alto Sax	Grade 1	Pass
Abigail Summers	Piano	Prep	
Abigail Summers	Violin	Grade 1	Merit
Magnus Tyrrell	Cello	Grade 1	Pass







Fixture list for the first week of the Summer Term			
Wednesday	2.30pm <b>Cricket</b> v LVS U10A & U10B <b>Home</b> , U11A & U11B <b>Away</b>		
	2.30pm <b>Cricket</b> v Lord Wandsworth College 1st XI & 2nd XI <b>Away</b>		
Friday	2.15pm <b>Cricket</b> v Papplewick U8A & U8B Home, U9A & U9B Away		
	2.15pm Incrediball Cricket v Eagle House U9A & U9B Home, U8A, U8B & U8C Away		
	4.35pm <b>Chess</b> House Matches Round 1		

#### **Cross Country Results**

GIRLS	Gold	Silver	Bronze
Year 3	Hannah Falode	Lily Norbury	Clara Goodby
Year 4	Matilda Upfold	Michelle Adeola	Sienna Whitley
Year 5	Evelyn Rolt	Poppy Singh	Anya Sachdev
Year 6	Megan Burroughs	Hazel Tennant	Eloise Macoraghty-Mines
Years 7 & 8	Poppy Everest	Millie Day	Eva McLoughlin

BOYS	Gold	Silver	Bronze
Year 3	Kayan Sachdev	Sam Barnes	James Norbury
Year 4	Harry Sables	Daniel Purslow	Wil Cantelo
Year 5	Fraser Gibbs	Magnus Tyrrell	Leon Towell
Year 6	Harry Phillips	Alastair Gibbs	Nicholas Malandrinos
Years 7 & 8	Alex Purslow	William Moore	Rory Minson

#### **Exam Revision Booklets**

The internal exams for children in Years 5 to 7 begin early next term. Revision booklets for Years 5, 6 and 7 were sent home during the week.

Please check that you have your booklets. Spares are available from School Reception.

Revision booklets for children in Year 8 whose exams are also next term will be sent out after we return from Easter.

#### **Chess Masterclass**

Chess masterclass will begin on the first Tuesday of next term, 21st April, for Group A. Groups for next term will remain the same as for this term. Letters about next term's masterclass sessions were emailed home.

# School Council, Sports Council and Food Committee Elections

Elections for these Prep School Committees will take place on the first Thursday of next term.

Pupils from Years 3 to 6 who would like to stand for election to one of the Committees and have not represented their year group on any of the committees before should let their Head of Year know by the end of school on the first Tuesday of term.

#### Important Notice

Our assumption is that children stay at Yateley Manor until the end of Year 8. The usual term's notice (on or before Monday 20th April) is required if this is not the case.

#### **Horse Riding**

The first horse riding session will take place on Wednesday 22nd April. Please do not forget to bring your kit on the third day back.

#### Cricket Equipment

Please note that boys and girls do not need to have their own cricket equipment for the cricket season. The school will provide all that is necessary. Many children, however, do like their own equipment and this is up to parents. The school white polo shirt is required for lessons and can be used for cricket, athletics and tennis. Trainers can be used for cricket matches, but must be mainly white. Proper cricket shoes are ideal but not compulsory. Cricket spikes are not allowed on our astro wicket.

Boys and girls in Year 5 upwards who are playing hard ball cricket must wear the school cricket shirt for matches which is available from the school shop. White cricket trousers are also needed for A and B matches.

Kit for Incrediball cricket for boys and girls will consist of a white polo shirt, blue shorts or skorts and white socks.

U8 and U9s (Years 3 and 4) can also wear their white polo shirts and blue shorts for matches.

No club kit is allowed in school matches. School cricket jumpers and cricket hats are also available from the school shop.

## Handwriting Pens

Parents are reminded that children in Year 3 upwards require handwriting pens. In Year 3 these are used in handwriting lessons for familiarisation. Pen is introduced in Year 4 and by the end of Year 4 most pupils will be writing in pen.

Pupils should use washable blue ink only. A shaped pen which assists with grip such as the Stabilo Move Easy is ideal for Year 3 and 4 children. The use of fountain pens is encouraged for children from Year 5 onwards.

Correction fluid such as TIPPEX and ink erasers are not allowed in school.